
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL RETREAT

JULIUS BOROS BOARD ROOM - MID PINES INN
1005 MIDLAND ROAD - SOUTHERN PINES, NC

FEBRUARY 15, 2008

9:00 A.M.
Present:                        Mayor Anthony G. Chavonne

                        Council Members Keith A. Bates, Sr. (District 1); Charles E. Evans (District 2)(left

at 12:30 p.m.); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3)(arrived at 4:00 p.m.); Darrell J. Haire (District

4)(arrived at 10:30 a.m.); Bobby Hurst (District 5); William J. L. Crisp (District 6)(arrived at 2:45

p.m.); Valencia A. Applewhite (District 7); Theodore W. Mohn (District 8); Wesley A. Meredith

(District 9)

Others Present: Dale E. Iman, City Manager

                        Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager

                        Kyle Sonnenberg, Assistant City Manager

                        Doug Hewett, Assistant City Manager

                        Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney

                        Lyle Sumek, Sumek and Associates, Inc.

                        Andrew Barksdale, The Fayetteville Observer

            Mayor Chavonne called the first session of the annual retreat to order at 9:00 a.m. and

turned the meeting over to the facilitator, Mr. Lyle Sumek of Sumek and Associates, Inc.  Mr.

Sumek introduced the strategic planning process and discussion ensued regarding items

contained therein.

            Council recessed briefly for lunch from 12:00 p.m. and reconvened at 12:45 p.m.

Discussion continued. 

Council recessed at 5:50 p.m.

The second session of the annual retreat to be held on Saturday, February 16, 2008 at 8:30

a.m. in the Julius Boros Board Room at the Mid Pines Inn, 1005 Midland Road in Southern

Pines, North Carolina.


